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Mark FIeming

From: Pineiro, Aeron <aeron.pineiro@hq.dhs.gov>

Sent: Thursday, March 27, 2014 11:17 AM

To: Mark Fleming

Subject: FOIA Request Acknowledgement - 2014-CRFO-00027

Good morning, Mr. Fleming.

This acknowledges receipt of your March 14, 2014, Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to the
Department of Homeland Security (DHS) Office for Civil Rights and Civil Liberties (CRCL) for various
records related to Statistical Monitoring of the Secure Communities Program. Your request was received in this
office on March 24, 2014.

Although CRCL’s goal is to respond within 20 business days of receipt of your request, the FOIA does permit a
10-day extension of this time period. As your request seeks numerous documents that will necessitate a
thorough and wide-ranging search, CRCL will invoke a 10-day extension for your request, as allowed by Title 5
U.S.C. § 552(a)(6)(B). If you care to narrow the scope of your request, please contact me. I will make every
effort to comply with your request in a timely manner.

If any responsive records are located, they will be reviewed and processed accordingly. Please be assured that I
will respond to your request as expeditiously as possible. I appreciate your patience as I proceed with your
request.

Your request has been assigned reference number 2014-CRFO-00027. Please refer to this identifier in any
future correspondence.

Respectfully,

Ms. Aeron J. Pineiro

FOIA Officer (A)

Office for Civil Rights and Civil Liberties
U.S. Department of Homeland Security
(202) 357-1218
aeron.pineiro@hq.dhs.gov




